

**GSA Administrator** 

November 20, 2006

REGEIVED

Ms. Colleen Kelley National President The National Treasury Employees Union 1750 H Street, NW Washington, DC 20006

NOV 2 7 2006

OFFICE OF THE NATIONAL PRESIDENT

Dear Ms. Kelley:

This is in response to your letter dated November 2, 2006, concerning the Privately Owned Automobile (POA) mileage reimbursement rate.

We are currently determining the POA rate for 2007. After our review is completed, the General Services Administration will issue a rule in the Federal Register of our decision on the POA mileage reimbursement no later than January 1, 2007.

If you would like to further discuss the contents of this letter or if you have any additional questions or concerns, please contact Ms. Peggy DeProspero, Director, Travel Policy, on (202) 501-2826 or by e-mail at <a href="mailto:peggy.deprospero@gsa.gov">peggy.deprospero@gsa.gov</a>.

Cordially,

Lurita Doan Administrator